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Ethics

Affordable Housing and the Nonprofit Opportunity 

Q. The assistant county manager has a broad portfolio of responsibilities: public works, human resources, and parks and recreation. He also joined the board of directors of a nonprofit organization that seeks to create more affordable housing in the region. Coincidentally, the county’s director for community development recently presented an affordable-housing proposal to the board of supervisors, but it was rejected. 

The assistant county manager is enthusiastic about leading regional discussions on housing issues. He took a facilitation course to improve his skills in helping groups work through controversial discussions. He has no privileged information at his disposal; all of the affordable-housing information he has gathered for the nonprofit has been distributed at public meetings. If he serves in the leadership role for the nonprofit, might his responsibilities there cause an ethical conflict with his responsibilities as assistant county manager? 

A. The key issue is whether the county manager sees any conflicts in the two roles. If not, there is no ethical issue with the assistant county manager’s nonprofit role. The assistant county manager will want to be sure he and the county manager discuss the potential political issues so they are in agreement on how to handle them. 

